Pastoral Council Meeting Minutes
February 16, 2021

Present via Zoom:
Fr. Patrick Hipwell, Fr. Nick Hagen, Alison Knapp, Joshua Cunningham, Tom Dvorak, Mike Goodson, Casey Stephens, Missy Cullen, Andrea Chinchilla, Andy Pieper, Jennifer Metz, Nancy Johnson, Jerry Brennan, Dan Flanagan, Kate Wenger, Robert Wollan

Opening Prayer: Discipleship Prayer

Approval of Minutes from January Meeting, Alison

Updates:

Pastor Update, Fr. Hipwell
· Met with Development team last week to discuss plans for hiring development person; further discussions will take place with Alison, trustees and rep from Finance committee regarding this topic
· Tim Huberty’s job description is being reworked; it is a job opening that will require many roles
· Catholic Finance Corporation will review the parish budget
· Catholic Services Appeal: goal is $90,000. We hope to get a rebate of $30-$35K. Last year Nativity raised $60K above the $88K goal and received a rebate of $30K (half of what was raised beyond the goal)
· DSMI (Disciple Maker Index survey) – discussion on how to address with the parish what was learned in the survey; consider ongoing “Synod Corner” updates in the bulletin about various items discerned from the survey; consider more listening sessions (post-Covid); consider disappointing responses as opportunities for growth

Progress Report, Alison
· Continued progress on the HUB
· Continued progress on the charters

Faith Formation and Nativity Staff, Alison
· Ministry met in January and the group is eager to create more opportunities for Faith Formation at Nativity
· There will be Lenten small groups, speaker series and First Friday holy hours

Liturgy and Music, Jennifer Metz and Missy Cullen
· There will be reservations for Holy Week masses as there were for Christmas masses


Finance, Tom Margarit
· Finance committee approved investment policy for Endowment Committee
· Stewardship is down 5%
· Plate collection is also down; will soon resume plate collection during mass
· Budget down 5% from last year
· PPP loan in process of being forgiven
· Will pursue second round of PPP loans if we meet criteria
· Parents have been diligent about making tuition payments
· $200,000 in expenses to prepare school for Covid updates

School Advisory Council (SAC), Kate Wenger
· Numbers are good for next year: 83 kinders, 703 total students next year; many grades with waiting lists
· First Communion and Graduation dates are set
· Last day of school is Friday before Memorial Day
· Most of staff have had first dose of vaccination
· Catholic School Month is adding some joy
· Black History Month has allowed for opportunities across the board to expose students to many important persons of color
· Staff and administration are embracing the HUB and it is going very well

Parishioner Engagement & Communication, Casey Stephens, Andy Pieper
· No update; Andy and Casey will work with Alison and Nancy to work on direction for this ministry charter

Pastoral Care, Alison Knapp, Missy Cullen
· Alison met with Nancy Shatek-Suek. Nancy is preparing a new charter draft which Fr. Patrick will review. Plan is to start meeting this spring.
· Nancy is wondering if there is room in the budget for new chairs in Steiner Hall. Also on her wish list is a handicapped-accessible area in Steiner Hall that could be made private.


Stewardship and Development, Andrea Chinchilla, Andy Pieper,
Casey Stephens
· No Update

Facilities, Tom Dvorak, Mike Goodson
· Gaytee-Palmer rep attended last meeting to discuss repair of stained-glass windows in the church
· Stairwell windows and windows in lower church also need updating
· Currently doing due diligence on best way to complete the work; driving force behind decisions is certainty it will be done right and keeping in mind the cost

Ad hoc committee:  One Nativity Implementation update, Jerry Brennan
· No update

Key Action Items:

Charter update, Nancy Johnson
· “ministries” will be the name of the groups (committees)
· Charters should be reviewed annually 
· Post on parish website the ministries and contacts; Nancy will talk to Isaac about this

HUB Update, Robert Wollan, Andrea Chinchilla
· Created drafts of Data Privacy Policy for both external and internal uses
· Received help from the Archdiocese with creating these policies so that we are consistent with them
· Perhaps it will be necessary to have outside counsel with expertise in data privacy review final drafts
· Social Media policy will be added next
·  Rolling out: Volunteer Management, Program Management and Enrollment, Development Extensions, Community Access
· Thanks to parish and school leadership for their suggestions and support
· Still on target for August completion date

To Do:
· Pastoral Council members please review the Data Privacy Policy documents. Refer comments to Robert Wollan and Alison before 5:00pm on Tuesday, February 23rd
· Alison to speak with priests about DSMI
· Alison to connect with Andy and Casey about their ministry charter

Closing Prayer

Next Meeting:  March 16, 2021 (this may change)

*Reminder: future meetings are third Tuesday of each month 
through May

** Shared drive: pastoralcouncilmembers@nativitystpaul.org
